Minutes of the Leverett Board of Health Leverett Town Hall

Meeting Date: 01/07/2008 Meeting Started: 7:00 PM
Board Members Present: Fair, Dauchy, Goscenski, Hillman, Zipkowitz ~ (Clerk: Glen Ayers)

1.) Fair moves to approve the minutes from 12/17/07, as amended. Dauchy seconds, all vote
in approval, except Goscenski abstains.

2)) Received from Quabbin Analytical Labs, Bacteriological Report for the Village Coop
Public Water Supply, 180 Rattlesnake Gutter Road, dated 12/03/07, indicating that the water
tested was free from bacterial contamination.

3.) Received from Whitewater, Inc., Bacteriological Report for the Hampshire/Franklin
Daycare Public Water Supply, 59 Long Plain Road, dated 12/11/07, indicating that the water
tested was free from bacterial contamination.

4.) Received from Franklin County Cooperative Inspection Program, a letter dated 1/2/08
signed by James Hawkins requesting a copy of the Outdoor Wood Boiler regulations. Ayers will
provide a copy to FCCIP.

5.) Received from DPH, a report of Positive Lab Results for Lyme Disease in a Leverett
patient, and a request for follow-up because the health care provider has not submitted the
required information.

6.) Received from William Sieruta, P.E., Form 11 Soil Evaluation dated 12/6/07 for “Lot
2 Cave Hill Road , 4 deep holes and 2 perc tests, property owned by Annette Gibavic, 6
Rattlesnake Gutter Road. Received check #1011 for $150.00 from Donald Gibavic, dated
1/8/08, for soil evaluation.

7.) The Board officially recognized that their next meeting will be held on Wed 1/23/07 due
to the 21% being a state holiday.

8.) Luis Bosch, R.S., came in to ask the Board about plans for a septic system assessment
that he was doing in East Leverett, at 42 Cushman Road. The system was installed in the 80’s or
70’s and no records could be found in the BOH files. Bosch suspects a leaky tank, requiring
replacement. The Board said a DSCP and basic plan would be required.

9) Hearing re-opened at 8:05pm. This is a continuation of the hearing from 12/17 regarding
DSCP# R2007-11-19A (Bob Maurer owner) at 153 Shutesbury Rd. Bob Maurer is present but
there were no other interested parties. No review comments regarding revised plans have been
received from the Health Agent. Fair moved to continue the hearing to 1/23/08 at 8:00 pm,

10.)  Hearing opened at 8:10pm, for Clifford Fonsh, 46 Long Hill Road, DSCP application for
the repair of his septic system, DSCP# R2007-12-17A. No one was present and no review

comments have been received from the Health Agent. Fair moved to continue the hearing to
1/23/08 at 8:30 pm.



11.)  The Board reviewed the existing Leverett Chapter 218 Sewer Systems, Individual,
Regulations, and went over comments that have been submitted. The following sections were
discussed, 218-4, 218-8.0, 218-8.2, 218-8.3, 218-8.5, 218-8.6, and 218-13. Minor wording
changes were discussed in order to clarify some areas that have caused confusion with
interpretations. This will be an on-going process.

Next Meeting: 01/23/08 7:00 PM -regular meeting
Proposed Topics:
Continuation of hearing for 153 Shutesbury Rd. (Bob Maurer, owner) at 8:00 pm

Continuation of hearing for 46 Long Hill Road (Clifford Fonsh, owner) at 8:30 pm

Meeting adjourned: 9:20 PM



